Gendron, Matthew (DBR)

From: Warren, Catherine (DOA)

Sent: Monday, April 13, 2020 12:03 PM

To: Gendron, Matthew (DBR); rfine@crfllp.com

Cc: Chester, Rachel (DBR); Vollucci, Beth (DBR); peter@petrarcalaw.com; jina@petrarcalaw.com;

tmcdermott@psh.com; iris.mitrakos@mitchell.com; corinne.carr@carrlegalgroup.com;
alpineins@aol.com; mark.male@iiari.com; lwilkins@Iwfmlaw.com; jonerikvaletti@carfax.com;
tomscheffer@carfax.com; jyengoyan@cccis.com; darren.kyle@penton.com;
brian.dewey@penton.com; ngawthrop@vvsi.com; frank.obrien@apci.org; cstark@namic.org; tkna3
@allstate.com

Subject: Re: In the Matter of 2020-IN-001

Dear Parties:

| am writing to confirm the schedule set during the telephonic prehearing conference in above matter held on
March 27, 2020.

Written comments are due by April 27, 2020.

A status conference shall be held on May 4, 2020 at 9:30 a.m. (by telephone) at which time arguments shall be
heard in terms of the applications and objections and another deadline for final written comments
established.

Thank you.
Catherine R. Warren
Hearing Officer

From: Gendron, Matthew (DBR) <Matthew.Gendron@dbr.ri.gov>

Sent: Friday, March 20, 2020 3:30 PM

To: Warren, Catherine (DOA) <Catherine.Warren@doa.ri.gov>; rfine@crfllp.com <rfine@crflip.com>

Cc: Chester, Rachel (DBR) <Rachel.Chester@dbr.ri.gov>; Vollucci, Beth (DBR) <Beth.Vollucci@dbr.ri.gov>;
peter@petrarcalaw.com <peter@petrarcalaw.com>; jina@petrarcalaw.com <jina@petrarcalaw.com>;
tmcdermott@psh.com <tmcdermott@psh.com>; iris.mitrakos@mitchell.com <iris.mitrakos@mitchell.com>;
corinne.carr@carrlegalgroup.com <corinne.carr@carrlegalgroup.com>; alpineins@aol.com <alpineins@aol.com>;
mark.male@iiari.com <mark.male@iiari.com>; Iwilkins@lwfmlaw.com <lwilkins@Iwfmlaw.com>;
jonerikvaletti@carfax.com <jonerikvaletti@carfax.com>; tomscheffer@carfax.com <tomscheffer@carfax.com>;
jyengoyan@cccis.com <jyengoyan@cccis.com>; darren.kyle@penton.com <darren.kyle@penton.com>;
brian.dewey@penton.com <brian.dewey@penton.com>; ngawthrop@vvsi.com <ngawthrop@vvsi.com>;
frank.obrien@apci.org <frank.obrien@apci.org>; cstark@namic.org <cstark@namic.org>; tkna3@allstate.com
<tkna3@allstate.com>

Subject: RE: In the Matter of 2020-IN-001

Hearing Officer Warren,
In light of recent events, | have reached out to local counsel for CarFax Robert Fine and discussed whether they would

object to moving the pre-hearing conference scheduled for March 27t to a telephone conference. His client did not
object. Are you open to proceeding in this method?



With the Governor’s Executive Order concerning Open Meetings, | believe we can still achieve the spirit of our public
hearing process by shifting this to a telephonic pre-hearing conference to discuss how to receive public comments, set a
schedule for submission of those comments, consider setting a hearing date or future status conference dates, and
address any other concerns. To help effectuate this conference, | can offer our Financial Services Conference Call

Line. The line can hold up to 50 parties, so as long as we don’t exceed that, it would achieve the same public venue of
hosting a pre-hearing conference at the Department. We could also publicize this date and method via our website
where we have already posted the Order: https://dbr.ri.gov/rules/hearing.php.

Financial Services Conference Line
DIAL IN: #866-803-2146
PARTICIPANT Passcode: 30091203#

Regards,

-Matt

Matthew Gendron, Esq.

General Counsel

Rhode Island Division of Insurance
1511 Pontiac Avenue

Cranston, R1 02920

(401) 462-9540
Matthew.Gendron@dbr.ri.gov

Follow us on Twitter @RIDBRFinancial
LinkedIn @Rhode Island Department of Business Regulation

From: West, Sandra (DBR) <Sandra.West@dbr.ri.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, February 26, 2020 10:58 AM

To: rfine@crfllp.com; peter@petrarcalaw.com; jina@petrarcalaw.com; tmcdermott@psh.com;
iris.mitrakos@mitchell.com; corinne.carr@carrlegalgroup.com; alpineins@aol.com; mark.male@iiari.com;
Iwilkins@lwfmlaw.com; jonerikvaletti@carfax.com; tomscheffer@carfax.com; jyengoyan@cccis.com;
darren.kyle@penton.com; brian.dewey@penton.com; ngawthrop@vvsi.com; frank.obrien@apci.org; cstark@namic.org;
tkna3@allstate.com

Cc: Dwyer, Elizabeth (DBR) <Elizabeth.Dwyer@dbr.ri.gov>; Chester, Rachel (DBR) <Rachel.Chester@dbr.ri.gov>; Vollucci,
Beth (DBR) <Beth.Vollucci@dbr.ri.gov>; Gendron, Matthew (DBR) <Matthew.Gendron@dbr.ri.gov>; Warren, Catherine
(DOA) <Catherine.Warren@doa.ri.gov>

Subject: In the Matter of 2020-IN-001

Sandra West

Administrative Assistant
Insurance Division
Department of Business Regulation
1511 Pontiac Ave Bldg 69-2
Cranston, RI 02920
Providence, RI 02903

Direct # 401-462-9621

Main # 401-462-9520

Fax # 401-462-9602

E-mail sandra.west@dbr.ri.gov

“Follow us on Twitter @RIDBRFinancial”
LinkedIn @Rhode Island Department of Business Regulation






